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PROJECT DETAILS 
Nambucca Valley Council will be replacing the existing,
failing seawall on Nambucca Main Beach with an
upgraded seawall. The works will provide for the
ongoing safe use and enjoyment of Main Beach by the
community and tourists visiting our Valley, while
maintaining protection of infrastructure.
The works will consist of upgrading the existing
seawall with a new 180m long vertical seawall,
incorporating a 40m long concrete bleacher seawall at
its southern extent. Ancillary works will include
resealing and reconfiguration of the carpark and
construction of a pedestrian footpath adjoining the
top of the seawall, providing a link from the carpark to
the beach access points and Nambucca Surf Life
Saving Club. A viewing platform and a new beach
shower will also be installed. 
This project is co-funded by the Australian and NSW
governments through the Bushfire Local Economic
Recovery Fund. 

Seawall Upgrade 

The car parking area and public
space adjacent to the Nambucca
Heads Surf Life Saving Club
building will be closed for the
duration of construction activities
at the site. Due to the nature of
the works, the site will be very
dangerous to the public and no
unauthorised access is permitted. 
Works are expected to take a
number of months to complete,
however Nambucca Valley Council  
will endeavor to reinstate public
access by 24 September 2022. 
If the full scope of works are not
completed by this date, the area
will be partially opened for use
during the school holidays. 

PROJECT DESIGN



The Nambucca Surf Life Saving
Club and café will remain open to
the public as per normal
operating hours. 
Pedestrian access will be
maintained via the footpath on
Headland Drive, however parking
will be limited. 
Alternative pedestrian beach
access will  be via Beilby's Beach
car park,  Swimming Creek car
park and  Headland Reserve  car
park. 
The worksite will be extremely
hazardous with pedestrian
access to the main section of the  
beach closed to the public. 

Pedestrian - Access   

There will limited car parking
availability on Headland Drive near
Main Beach. The nearest alternate
car parking areas are Headland
Reserve and Beilby's Beach. The
Beilby's Beach car park  south of
Main Beach  can be  accessed by
Newry Street and is considered the
best option for surfers accessing
the break. 
Swimming Creek car park will also
be available and suitable for beach
access.  

Parking - Access   

If you would like to receive project communication updates via email please
RSVP to ben.fuller@nambucca.nsw.gov.au   


